From the Editor's Desk

I’m wearing protective goggles and sitting in Ducts.org’s fancy chemistry lab, tasting our new fangled fizzy lifting drink and remembering when Ducts itself was nothing more than an idea, plus a few chemicals in a test tube.  And as I begin to rise ever-so-gently off the ground, I recall that many of you are fairly new to Ducts.org, so I want to invite everyone to take a nostalgic tour through our back issues.  Ducts.org has published nearly a thousand personals essays, memoirs, short stories and more since 1999 and all of them are as fresh today as they were when we first brought them to your attention.  

Greenpoint Press published its second book this year, a memoir by Genie Kraig called "The Sentence." In this true account, Kraig chronicles the years leading up to and through her husband, Jerry Kraig's, incarceration, including the devastating consequences for her family. Her marvelous book tells how Jerry Kraig, an idealistic Cleveland attorney was retained by his boyhood mentor, Reuben Sturman, as a First Amendment Coordinator. Known as the "czar of pornography," Sturman ran one of the most successful porn operations in U.S. history. Little did Jerry Kraig know that his loyalty and belief in the Constitution would result in a legal nightmare culminating in his conviction by the U.S. government of conspiracy to defraud the IRS of Sturman's taxes. The book unravels like a mystery, it's crisply told and it perfectly represents the Ducts credo: a well-told, personal story. Click here to buy a copy. We also have a few copies of our Best of Ducts anthology, "How Not to Greet Famous People," so if you're interested in buying a copy to help support what we do, please click here.

Also, you probably noticed a little ad for another book, the Portable MFA, on the main page. The Portable MFA gives you all the essential information you would learn in an MFA program, covering fiction, memoir, personal essays, magazine articles, poetry and playwriting. Authors include two of our amazing editors, Tim Tomlinson (fiction) and Charles Salzberg (non-fiction). We're lucky to have them on our staff! To buy a copy of the portable MFA, please click here.

Due to the heavy volume of submissions we've been receiving, we have instituted a reading period. Ducts.org editors will read submissions only from January through August of every year. Material received between September 1st and December 31st will be returned, although we'll encourage writers to resubmit their material during the reading period.

Of course, we continue to raise money as part of our effort to bring you the best personal stories on the web. If you enjoy the thought-provoking essays and memoirs, if you are captivated by our fiction, poetry and art, I urge you to donate whatever amount you can. Every little bit helps.

Ducts.org welcomes aboard a new designer for this issue, Kelly Bowman.  Kelly comes to us from San Francisco.  To learn more about Kelly, please visit her website.

As always, you'll find great essays, fiction, memoirs, poetry, music and art within these pages. And as I begin to float fizzily out the window and up toward the sun, I want to thank all of you for your devotion to Ducts.org.  I hope you’ll continue to visit again and again! 

Enjoy!

--Jonathan Kravetz, Editor-in-Chief, Ducts.org
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